HART COUNTY BOARD OF REGISTRARS MEETING

DATE:

Thursday, July 14, 2011

LOCATION:

Office of the Hart County Board of Registrars

ATTENDEES:

Elizabeth Forbes, Chief Registrar/Hilda Mauldin, Board Member/

Ron Walker, Board Member/Mary Stephens, Deputy

Registrar/Clerk

This meeting was called to order at 10:00 A.M. by Elizabeth Forbes, Chief Registrar

At the commencement of this meeting, Chief Forbes thanked all for attending. Agenda items were discussed as follows:

- 1. Clerk Mary Stephens gave the final report on the Confirmation project recently completed state wide. Discussion ensued regarding the lack of response to the address confirmation requests resulting in a waste of postage money for Hart County in excess of \$775.00. All are in favor of the SOS office reviewing and modifying the yearly procedure.
- 2. Chief Forbes discussed results on the June 2011 month end reports. Her comment included the fact that Hart County has approximately 1,800 fewer voters on the rolls due to the NOACT2GE process recently completed. All agreed that when we become closer to the 2012 election cycle new and change registrations should pick up once again.
- 3. Clerk Mary informed the Board of her upcoming projects to include Hearing list candidates, removal of files prior to 2006 and disposing of confidential information and contacting Hart County voters who have social security numbers that match those of convicted felons (Ref: Report SSVRZ933R5).
- 4. Chief Forbes discussed the upcoming VRAG Convention in Macon, GA August 21st thru 24th. She and Clerk Mary will be the attendees this year. Board Member Hilda Mauldin offered to cover the office hours on that Wednesday, August 24th for Clerk Mary.

With no further business, this meeting was adjourned at 11:00 A.M.

Respectfully,

Mary Stephens

May Stypien

Deputy Clerk

Hart County Board of Registrars